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Request: 
 
I would like to make a request under the Freedom of Information Act. 
 
Please would you provide me with: 
 
1. The number of Fixed Penalty Notices (FPNs) issued to vehicle drivers for driving or parking in 
designated cycle lanes during the following calendar years: 
 
a) 2015 
b) 2016 
c) 2017 to date (3rd July or the nearest available date) 
 
Response: 
 
North Tyneside Council do not have any mandatory cycle lanes operating in the Borough; they are 
all advisory cycle lanes. There has therefore been no penalty charge notices issued by North 
Tyneside Council for this parking contravention for the periods requested. 


